
 

 

Business Services 

MEMORANDUM 

May 23, 2019 

 

TO:   Board Of Education 

From:   Paul Disario 

RE:   Resolution Authorizing End-Of-Year Budget Transfers 2018-19 

 

The following RESOLUTION was duly passed and adopted by the Napa Valley Unified School District 

Governing Board at a regular meeting held on the 23rd day of May by the following vote on roll call: 

 AYES: 

 NOES: 

 ABSENT: 

Signed and approved by me after its passage. 

   

         

   President, Board of Education 

 

ATTEST:       , Secretary/Clerk 

 

BE IT RESOLVED that the District Business Office pursuant to Education Code Section 42601, be 

authorized to make transfers between the designated fund balance or unappropriated fund balance and 

any expenditure classification or classifications, or balance any expenditure classification of the budget of 

the District for the school year as necessary to permit the payment of obligations of the District incurred 

during that year. 


